

Weekly Bulletin

MASS SCHEDULE: Mass every Saturday at 4pm in person and on Zoom. Daily and Sunday Mass Readings can be found at: https://bible.usccb.org/ D

March 10, 2024 Fourth Sunday of Lent

<u>WEEKDAY MASS ON THURSDAYS DURING LENT:</u> We will have Mass during the week on Thursdays at 10:00am during Lent, in the parish office, downstairs. Next Mass is on Thursday, March 14th at 10am.

<u>PRAYING THE NEWS DURING LENT:</u> "Everything that happens in the world is an opportunity for us to move in love towards God and others." During the time of Lent, we will be offering an opportunity to pray the current news with the goal of creating a space to engage God within ourselves and in the world. The next session is on Tues. March 19 at 10 am in the SMMC office. All are welcome to join us. A sign-up sheet will be available after masses for the next few weeks. You can also email Jen (keonexpats@yaho.com) or Kathy R (CapeKathy@gmail.com) to let us know you are attending.

<u>RENOVATIONS AT ST. PETER'S:</u> Renovations on the sanctuary area upstairs are in full swing. We will continue celebrating Saturday Mass downstairs in Fellowship Hall until further notice. Please park in the upper lot and use the same upstairs entrance as always and go downstairs to the hall. For anyone with mobility issues, please use the elevator (located opposite the top of the staircase).

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE AND THE TRIDUUM: Holy week begins with Palm Sunday, which this year we will celebrate at our usual 4pm Mass on March 23rd. The Triduum, which is the one liturgy that begins on Holy Thursday, continues on Good Friday, and concludes with the Easter Vigil, has always been an important celebration for our parish community. This year we will celebrate all three services at 4:00pm on Thursday, March 28, on Friday, March 29, and on Saturday March 30 at 4pm. Please mark your calendars and plan to join us. More information as it gets closer.

<u>CHARITABLE GIFT FUND ANNUAL PROCESS 2024:</u> The period for submitting proposals for this year's Charitable Giving Fund has ended. During March/April the 2024 Committee will review the proposals received and make a determination of how to distribute this year's fund. Their report will be made available for parish review and there will be a vote on their report in May.

<u>PRAYER REQUESTS:</u> When you request prayers, please let us know if you want us to share the information with the community and if you wish your relative's name to be added to the online prayer list, please provide their first name and last initial. For the next few weeks prayer requests can be sent to stmarymagdalaharwich@gmail.com

NEED A VISIT AND/OR COMMUNION? Please contact us if you are unable to come to church and would like someone to visit and/or bring the Eucharist to you.